
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Suburban Library Cooperative
November 12, 2020
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 1 p.m.at the Suburban Library Cooperative.


Present: 
Smith (Armada), Johnson (Center Line), Madson (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), McDowell (Fraser), Valyi-Hax (Harper Woods), Goins (Harrison Township), Bogaert (Lenox), Kammer (Lois Wagner),Thomas (MacDonald), Bowman (Mount Clemens), DeMeulenaere (Ray), Lopiccolo (Romeo), Harvey (Roseville), Ester (Shelby), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Turgeon (Sterling Heights/SLC), Russ (Troy), Urban (Warren) and Frezza, Linsday (SLC).


Absent:

Sterling (Eastpointe), Doege (Utica)

 
Guests:

Dave Pankotai, Chief Executive Officer, Macomb County Community Mental Health

II. Approval of the Agenda. 

Russ made a motion to approve the agenda, supported by Valyi-Hax. Motion Carried.
III. Approval of the Minutes.

Ester made a motion to approve the October 8, 2020 minutes, supported by Madson. Motion Carried.
IV. Guest Speaker: Dave Pankotai, Chief Executive Officer, Macomb County Community Mental Health
Dave Pankotai spoke about some the programs/services provided by his department. Funding from several Federal Grants have allowed them to become a Certified Public Health Center with the focus being on substance abuse and mental health issues. The Federal Cares Act paid for technical upgrade to be able to do telehealth, and provided funding for the purchase of a mobile health clinic. Some of the resources mentioned at today’s meeting include the Covid-19 Hotline 1-888-535-6136, then select #8 to be connected to a mental health care worker; My Strength wellness programming 1-586-948-0222 or thru the website – password: MCCMHcomm. To contact Dave directly with questions, email him at dave.pankotai@mccmh.net or call him on his cell phone 586-961-9030.


V. Suburban Library Cooperative Business
A. Automation System
Blue Cloud Mobile Self-Checkout will roll out in the next couple of weeks. Nine libraries have signed up for this. SLC will be starting year two of the RFID pad replacement, approved at the September 2019 Advisory Council and Board meetings. Tammy and Amy are continuing to provide cataloging services. Lauren will be back in mid-December. 


B. Strategic Plan Review
The Strategic Plan was discussed. There was a question about Strategic Direction #1, Goal #3 Grant writer services. All funds paid to the grant writer will be written into any grant proposal. Tammy will schedule another Zoom meeting to finalize the Stategic Plan.
C. Marketing Proposal
Madson questioned the proposed $55/hour payment schedule. It was decided that that was the going rate for these types of services. The contract will be amended to include quarterly meetings with the library directors to discuss the direction that the libraries wish to pursue and any feedback from scheduled programming/promotions. Tammy will schedule a meeting via Zoom in December to discuss the proposed monthly programming for any changes and/or refinements.
D. Delivery Holidays

Bogaert made a motion to recommend the Delivery Holidays as presented to the Sububan Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by Valyi-Hax. Motion Carried.
E. SLC Holidays

Neal made a motion to recommend the SLC Holidays to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by Bowman. The Advisory Council then suggested removing Columbus Day and giving the staff a second Floating Holiday. Neal changed his motion to recommend the amended SLC Holidays, Bowman supported the amended motion. Motion Carried.
F. Standards & Policies – Quarantine Reports

Amy has been working with SirsiDynix to create a report for items to be checked in and temporarily placed in a different location, e.g “Quarantine”, and then after a certain amount of time go back to their original location. However, this has not been an easy process and it looks to create more work for library staff. If Amy can get this working, all shared system libraries should do the same, as it would be confusing to patrons who use multiple libraries. 
VI. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone
Registration is  now open for ALA Midwinter Conference. The MLA conference went well this year. Next year’s conference may have some in person and virtutal offerings. Spring Institute will be held virtually in 2021. Larry Neal is on MLA Legislative Committee.  

VII. Discussion Topic: Early Literacy Initiative
Last year SLC received $6,000 from the Mount Clemens Rotary to be used as seed money for an Early Literacy Initiative grant. However, we did not get the grant. Tammy will contact Larry Neal to see if there is a time limit on when the funds can be spent. 
VIII. Member Libraries’ Announcements/Concerns:
SLC: Please let Chris know, by filling out the google doc, if your library is making any changes regarding hours of operation and types of services provided so that he can update the SLC website. 
CHE: The library is starting curbside service only beginning Monday, November 16th.
CLL: The library will remain open, business has been slow. Does anyone have contact information for the Detroit Free Press delivery contractor?
CMM: The library is starting curbside service only next Thursday. 
FRA: The library will remain open for as long as possible, business has been slow. Had a Trunk or Treat program through the Macomb County Health Dept. that had about 175 participants.
HPW: The library will remain open for as long as possible.
MPL: Margaret is retiring. The library had five applicants for her position and will start interviewing tomorrow. Congratulations to Margaret!
MTC: The library is starting curbside service only on Monday. Getting ready to start renovations.
RAY: The library will remain open for as long as possible.
ROG: The library is starting curbside service only beginning Friday, November 13th.
RSV: The library is starting curbside service only beginning Monday, November 16th. 
SBL: The library has started curbside service only through the end of this year.
SCS: Is anyone taking personal information/health screening data from library patrons? (No, this is against Library Privacy Law)
SHL: The library will continue to be open only until 8 p.m. Monday – Thursday until all renovations are completed. 
TPL: The library milage passed. Cathy is leaving the Troy Library to start as Director of the West Bloomfield Public Library and this will be her last Council meeting. She also thanks the Cooperative and member library directors for their support and well wishes. The library will continue to offer curbside service only.
IX. Public Participation
None
X.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 2:35 p.m.
XI. Next meeting date 
The next meeting will be January 14, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative via Zoom. 
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